
district, one of the top schools in their province and one of the top schools 
in Canada. The school with the highest team score will receive the University 
of Waterloo shield for one year. This award was won in 1969 by Sir Winston 
Churchill Secondary School, Vancouver. 

The Mathematics Council of The Alberta Teachers' Association will offer 
a prize of $30 and award a plaque to the best team of three in the province. 
The Department of Mathematics of The University of Calgary will also offer two 
prizes of $30 each for the next two teams of three in the province. In addition, 
the Mathematics Department of The University of Alberta in Edmonton will offer 
two prizes of $30 to be disbursed among the top teams in the province. 

Registration forms should be mailed, by the end of this month, to 
Mrs. Scott Niven, Department of Mathematics, The University of Calgary, Calgary 
44, Alberta. All the forms for copies of previous contests should be mailed 
to the Ontario Mathematics Contest, Faculty of Mathematics, University of 
Waterloo, Waterloo, Ontario. 

It is hoped that schools in the Province of Alberta will enter teams once 
again in this contest. On a national level the teams from Alberta did particularly 
well in the previous year's contest, and - who knows - an increased participation 
in the 1970 competition may be forthcoming. 

ETV CONFERENCE 

IN MATHEMATICS 

TORONTO, APRIL 17-18, 1970 

The Canadian Association of Mathematics Teachers is 
holding an ETV mathematics conference on Friday and Saturday, 
April 17 and 18, at the Skyline Hotel in Toronto. At this 
conference representatives from the provinces will explain 
what is being done throughout Canada with ETV in the mathe-
matics classroom at the present time and what will be done 
in the future. Each province will show selections from tapes 
produced by its E'IV department. Teachers from across Canada 
who are using TV or TV recorders in a novel way will be given 
the opportunity to describe their work. Commerical TV ec{uip-
ment will be on display. 

Anycne intereste d in attending this conference or any 
teacher who would like to describe his or her novel endeavors 
in ETV is asked to contact John C. Egsgard, 1515 Bathurst 
Street, Toronto 349, Ontario. 
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